EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

Minutes for May 17, 2023

Attendees: 22

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Mike Ptak. He then led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for our departed neighbors.

Secretary report is online. Treasury report was given.

Neighborhood watch quiet. Neighborhood council quiet. Applications for our student grant were sent to all city high schools.

Our guest speaker was Thomas Hyde form the Waterbury Development Corporation. Our city has received lots of grant money. As a result, much development work is being done in Waterbury:

- Freight Street upgrade
- New ball park on Mill Street; the Brass City Food Hub will be expanded here
- Buildings on 835South Main Street will be destroyed
- All the Anamet buildings are gone
- Work will be done on the pool and pool house at Hamilton Park
- Working to get solar on several of the city schools
- Still working with an architect and builder to stay within budget for our East Mt. golf course

Residents are concerned about the noise in our neighborhood. Please be considerate of your neighbor and keep the noise down.

Mike thanked all who helped with the installation of the flags.

Ann's Deli will cater our end of year dinner.

Applications will be needed for President of the association.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM